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VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral! We are delighted
that you have joined us this morning. Children of  any
age are welcome to attend the Liturgy, but if  you prefer,
a nursery for children 6 weeks to 5 years of  age is also
available in the Undercroft. An usher will be happy to
direct you. You may pick up copies of  Sunday Paper at
any of  the Nave entrances for the young children in your
family who are accompanying you. If  you are attending
the 7 a.m. Liturgy, we invite you to join us afterward for

breakfast in Cheek Hall downstairs. If  you are attending the 8:30 a.m.
Liturgy, come to our Christian Education classes afterward, and if  you are
attending the 11 a.m. Liturgy, please stop off  afterward at the Coffee
Minute in the Parish Hall. We look forward to meeting you! If  you would
like more information about Christ Church Cathedral, contact the Very
Reverend Timothy Kimbrough at tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

PARKING

Available Parking Lots:
Cathedral Lots A, B, C, & D
SP+ Customs House Lot (Directly behind Customs House @ 8th &
McGavock)
Frist Center Lot (9th Ave S)

Free Street Parking on Sundays:
Broadway (Cathedral – 7th Ave S)
Rosa Parks Blvd (between Broadway & Commerce)
9th Ave N
9th Ave S (between the Frist & the Federal Building)
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE

THE FEAST OF THE RESURRECTION:
EASTER DAY

TODAY

WEEKDAYS

EVERY SUNDAY

CHILDCARE
(Ages six weeks – five years old)
8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. and 5:00 – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the Cathedral. 
Please ask the receptionist, an usher, or a member of  the 
clergy for directions.

BREAKFAST
7:30 – 8:30 a.m.
Suggested donation: $3

12:20 p.m. – Coffee Minute (Parish Hall)

CHRISTIAN FORMATION
9:45 – 10:45 a.m.

ADULT CLASS
The Dean’s Forum (Parish Hall)
Centering Prayer (Cathedral Annex Building)
Faith and Family Matters (Chapel)
Sitting with Scripture (Room 4, Undercroft)

CHILDREN’S CLASSES
Catechesis of  the Good Shepherd
Ages 3 (as of  8/16/17) through 1st grade (Cheek Hall)
2nd through 5th grade (Cathedral Annex Building)

YOUTH CLASSES
Sunday School Break-Out Groups
6th grade through 12th grade (810 Broadway Building)

7:00 a.m.
8:30 a.m.
11:00 a.m.
6:00 p.m.

Holy Eucharist, Rite I
Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Holy Eucharist, Rite II
BreakingBread@6

7:15 a.m.
11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.
12:15 p.m. 

Morning Prayer
Nave open for prayer
Holy Eucharist, Rite II
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MONDAY, APRIL 2
Cathedral and Offices Closed

TUESDAY, APRIL 3
7:00 a.m. – Women’s Bible Study
2:00 p.m. – Staff  Meeting
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 4
8:30 a.m. – EfM
11:00 a.m. – Bible Study
3:30 p.m. – Lattes and Lifechats
4:15 p.m. – Scripture, Saints and Song
6:00 p.m. – CGS Level II Training

THURSDAY, APRIL 5
12:15 p.m. – Centering Prayer
6:00 p.m. – Lenten Book Study

Conclusion

SATURDAY, APRIL 7
10:30 a.m. – Cathedral Tours
1:00 p.m. – SelmaMovie Screening

at First Amendment Center

SUNDAY, APRIL 8
7:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite I
7:30 a.m. – Breakfast 
8:30 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II
9:45 a.m. – Christian Formation
9:45 a.m. – Centering Prayer 
9:45 a.m. – Journey In Faith
9:45 a.m. – Daughters of  the King
11:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II
12:20 p.m. – Coffee Minute 
6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6

CALENDAR

SPECIAL SCREENING OF SELMA
SATURDAY, APRIL 7 | 1 P.M. 
FIRST AMENDMENT CENTER, 1207 8TH AVE. S.

Members of  Christ Church Cathedral and Gordon Memorial
United Methodist Church will gather for a screening of  the
movie Selma on April 7 at 1 p.m. at the First Amendment Center,
1207 18th Avenue South. All are invited and encouraged to
come for this time of  fellowship between our two
congregations.

LENTEN BOOK STUDY CONCLUSION
THURSDAY, APRIL 5 | 6:00 P.M.-7:30 P.M. | CHEEKHALL

During the season of  Lent, the Cathedral offered an opportunity
to study Jesus and the Disinherited by the Reverend Dr. Howard
Thurman, an African-American author, philosopher, theologian,
educator, preacher, poet, and civil rights leader known for his
ethical and cultural criticism. On Thursday, April 5, the Reverend
Edwin C. Sanders of  the Metropolitan Interdenominational
Church will present the concluding lecture in the series. Come hear
Reverend Sanders speak about the book that laid the foundation
for a nonviolent civil rights movement.

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY MEETING
SUNDAY, APRIL 15 | 12:30 P.M.
The Prayer Shawl Ministry was started in August
2016 to make handmade shawls for the ill or those
in nursing homes. Shawls may be knitted or
crocheted and should not have fringe, which can
get caught in the wheels of  a wheelchair. If  you
are interested in joining this ministry, please come
to a meeting in the office of  the Reverend Lissa Smith on the third
floor after the 11 a.m. Liturgy on April 15. For more information,
contact Sharon Rollins at sherliz@me.com

BIKE (OR BUS) TO CHURCH SUNDAY
SUNDAY, APRIL 22

Leave your cars at home, jump on your bike, or
take the bus, and join the Christ Church
Cathedral community in observing Earth Day
on April 22. The Cathedral will provide bike
racks on the west side of  the church and
parishioners are encouraged to walk into worship in your casual
biking attire!

NURSERY CHRISTIAN FORMATION TRAINING
APRIL 8, 15, AND 29 | 8:00 A.M. | CHEEK HALL

Once a month, our youngest children, those
in the nursery, have a time of  formation
after the 8:30 a.m. Liturgy. Prayer, singing,
praise, and reading are the building blocks
of  this time. This formation time is geared
to toddlers, but all are welcome.

A team of  volunteers has been trained, but
we would like to expand the offering to twice a month. Direction
for leading this formation time will be offered at 8:00 a.m. in Cheek
Hall on April 8, 15, and 29. If  you are interested in volunteering
or simply learning more, please contact Caroline Bauerschmidt at
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

CATHEDRAL MEN’S BREAKFAST
TUESDAY, APRIL 18 | 7:00 A.M. | CHEEK HALL

The Men’s Breakfast will be held on Tuesday, April 18, at 
7 a.m. Suggested donation is $5. Please RSVP by calling the
Cathedral at 615.255.7729. The deadline is Sunday, April 16.

SCRIPTURE, SAINTS, AND SONG
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 4 | 4:15 P.M. | NAVE

The next session will begin April 4 and continue
through April 25. Open to children age 3
through 3rd grade. Parents and grandparents are
invited to stay with their child. We will begin
promptly at 4:15 p.m. and end promptly at 4:45 p.m.

SPRING POP-UP ADULT CHRISTIAN
FORMATION OFFERING
APRIL 22, MAY 6, 13 AND 20 | 9:45 A.M. | NAVE

Wade Munday, Director of  Tennessee Justice
for Our Neighbors, will be visiting Christ
Church Cathedral and offering a Sunday
School class in the Nave on the following four
Sundays this spring: April  22, May 6, May 13,
and May 20. Wade will lead a discussion about
migration and the Christian response and will
bring in several special guest speakers, including Rabbi Joshua
Kullock of  West End Synagogue and Mohammed Shukri, an
advocate for immigration.  All are welcome!
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Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

For more information on Youth events or to register for an event, visit 
youth.christcathedral.org, or contact Alison Bocking, at 615.255.7729 
or abocking@christcathedral.org.

CALLING FOR WAYFARER VOLUNTEERS

Despite the changing face of  Nashville,
homeless and transient individuals are still
with us. On Sunday mornings they often
come to the Cathedral seeking help because
there are very few social service agencies
open on Sundays. Through the Wayfarer
Volunteer program, two Volunteers are
available each Sunday to greet and meet
those who seek help from us. These
Volunteers provide a welcoming smile, sometimes a prayer, and
a recommendation of  where they can find a meal. There are
currently 14 Wayfarer Volunteers who sign up for two hours at
least one Sunday every three months. They are Ben Fuqua, Bruce
Dobie, Claire Evans Martin, David Long, Ed Miller, Fletch Coke,
Bill Coke, Jane Boram, Jon Stanley, Ken Penegar, Libby Patterson,
Melissa Rose, Patti West, Susan Hudson, and Walker Willse. Ask
any of  these volunteers about the program and what it means to
them. If  you are interested in becoming a Wayfarer Volunteer or
need further information, contact Bill Coke at wcoke1@bellsouth.net.

Deadline to register for Summer Mission Trips — TODAY
EYC Thrift Shop Prom — April 15
Youth Sunday — April 29 

SUMMER 2018 OPPORTUNITIES
BOLIVIA PILGRIMAGE — June 4-13: Open to current juniors and seniors. (Two spaces left.)
URBAN ADVENTURE — Memphis, Tennessee, June 24-30: Open to current 8th-10th graders. 
URBAN MISSION — Nashville, Tennessee, July 8-12: Open to current 5th-7th graders. 

Discovery Weekend 2018! 

GUILD OF THE CHRIST CHILD
One aspect of  the Cathedral’s Pastoral Care ministry is to prepare
for and celebrate the birth and/or adoption of  children to
members of  the parish. We do this through prayers, notes, 
meals, and gifts. If  you are expecting or adopting a child, please 
share this news with the Reverend Lissa Smith at
lsmith@christcathedral.org

NEW BOOK FOR CENTERING PRAYER 
Centering Prayer has begun the study of  a new book, The Heart
of  Centering Prayer : Nondual Christianity in Theory and Practice, by
Cynthia Bourgeault.

Part One of  the book includes a short introductory course on
Centering Prayer from the author’s perspective, which the group
will be reading and discussing over the next two weeks, along with
its time of  silence.  If  you are interested in learning more about
the practice of  Centering Prayer, this would be a good time to
come to one of  the Centering Prayer groups. For more
information on times and meeting places, go to
christcathedral.org

SHARE YOUR CATHEDRAL PICS!
Help us keep our photo archive up to date! We
would love to see and possibly use photos you've
taken around the Cathedral and at Cathedral
events. It’s very easy to share them to our
Dropbox at http://bit.ly/2yDPY0i You do not
need to have a Dropbox account to do so—just
click on the link and follow the directions. It's a snap!

PAWS & CLAWS PASTORAL MINISTRY FOR
PET OWNERS
“And God said, ‘Let the earth bring forth living creatures of  every kind’
.... And God saw that it was good.” (Genesis 1:24-25)

Our pets aren’t just animals; often they’re beloved companions
and members of  our families. When a pet gets sick, dies, or has
to be mercifully put down, it can be a major event in the lives of
those who love them. It can be a blessing to have someone to talk to
during those times. If  you or someone you know needs to meet
or talk, feel free to contact Brother Russell Peter Gallagher
n/BSG at russellpetergallagher@gmail.com or the Reverend
Matthew Lewis at mlewis@christcathedral.org

SUNDAY SOLOS
Sunday Solos is a fellowship group formed to make it easier for
those who attend church alone (married or single) to meet other
parishioners. Members sit together at Liturgies and also meet at
each other's homes on various Sunday afternoons, usually 4-6
p.m. The volunteer host selects the date. If  you’d like to join the
group, please contact Susie Cohan at susie.cohan1@gmail.com
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NOAH MEETINGS IN APRIL
Nashville Organized for Action and Hope (NOAH) is an
interdenominational, multiracial coalition seeking to give voice to
the marginalized in Nashville by focusing on three key areas:
affordable housing, economic equity, and criminal justice. Christ
Church representatives are Joe Ingle and Susie Ries. 

Key NOAH Dates in April:

The following are recurring monthly meetings:

Monthly Board Meeting of  NOAH – Tuesday, April 10, 6:30-8
p.m., Gordon Memorial United Methodist Church, 2334
Herman Street. (All are invited to attend.)

Monthly Meeting of  Affordable Housing Task Force – Sunday, April
15, 3-4:30 p.m. (Contact Susie Ries at susiewries@gmail.com
for location.)

Monthly Meeting of  Criminal Justice Task Force – Monday,
April 23, 6-7:30 p.m. (Contact Joe Ingle at joeingle@comcast.net
for location.)

Monthly Meeting of  Economic Equity Task Force – Thursday,
April 26, 6-7:30 p.m., Napier Community Center, 73 Fairfield
Avenue, 37210.

CLERGY

The Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough, Dean and Rector
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Matthew W. Lewis, Assistant to the Rector
mlewis@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Lissa Smith, Associate for Pastoral Care and Cathedral Life
lsmith@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Naomi Tutu, Curate
ntutu@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Roger Saterstrom, Deacon
rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org

The Reverend H. Jacoba Hurst, Priest Associate
jhurst@christcathedral.org

STAFF

Canon Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music
mvelting@christcathedral.org

Michael Gebhart, Assistant Organist and Choirmaster
mgebhart@christcathedral.org

Melinda Balser, Director of  Adult Education 
mbalser@christcathedral.org

Alison Bocking, Director of  Youth Ministries
abocking@christcathedral.org

Caroline Bauerschmidt, Director of  Children’s Ministries
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

Mark McQueen, Business and Facilities Manager
mmcqueen@christcathedral.org

Dianne Green, Director of  Communications
dgreen@christcathedral.org

RAÚL PRIETO RAMÍREZ, ORGAN
SUNDAY, APRIL 22 | 4:00 P.M. | NAVE

“Sizzling,” “iconoclastic,” “impeccable,” “transcendent,” critics
say of  performances of  Raúl Prieto Ramírez, one of  the few
Spaniards counted among the elite of  international concert
organists. Free and open to the public. Childcare provided.
Reception following concert.  Supported by Al Finegan.

VOICES OF HOPE: THE POWER OF MUSIC
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 25 – LECTURE BY JOYCALICO | 7:00 P.M.
WEDNESDAY, MAY 2 – CONCERT | 7:00 P.M. | NAVE

This lecture and concert are part of  a city-wide dialogue on the
arts and social justice, presented in conjunction with the Nashville
Symphony and the Violins of  Hope exhibit commemorating
musicians in Nazi concentration camps. These moving events will
explore how music responds to oppression, gives hope, and spurs
action. 

Joy Calico, Cornelius Vanderbilt Professor of  Musicology, Blair
School of  Music, will discuss the role music can play in warfare
and genocide. 

In the concert, Portara will perform J.S. Bach’s cantata “Feed the
hungry with bread” (BWV 39) and the Nashville Concerto
Orchestra will play Gorecki’s Symphony No. 3 “Songs of  Sorrow.”
Also The Nashville Children’s Choir will perform. Woosug Kang,
conducting. Free and open to the public. Childcare provided.

ORGAN CONCERT/EASTERTIDE SOLEMN
CHORAL EVENSONG 
SUNDAY, MAY 6 | 3:30 P.M. | NAVE

Pre-Evensong Concert by Nick Quardokus, Organ Scholar,
Trinity Episcopal Church on the Green, New Haven, Connecticut.
Choral Evensong sung by the Cathedral Choir under the direction
of  Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music, Michael Gebhart,
Assistant Organist and Choirmaster, organ. 
Free and open to the public. Childcare provided. Reception
following Evensong.

For more information about the upcoming events visit our
website christcathedral.org/events

WEAPON-FREE POLICY

The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the Cathedral to
be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer, study, and fellowship,
as a sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please leave any weapons you are
licensed to carry at home or in your car before entering the
Cathedral grounds.


